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Kevin Bell ended Monday night with a slow, frail walk to the locker room as he
stared up into the Save Mart Center lights, his eyes not focused on any one
object.

Bell had just sprinted nearly the length of the court, on his way to what seemed
to be his second game-winning shot at home against Boise State in as many
seasons.

This time, though, his layup bounced, and bounced on the right side of the rim.
Then it dropped to the floor, ending a Western Athletic Conference thriller with
a 90-89 overtime loss to Boise State.

"At first, I couldn't believe it. It took me a second just to get it together
and just realize I missed," Bell said later, still visualizing the moment.

And with his miss, a floater in the lane -- a shot he has made many other times
this season, including Monday -- Fresno State lost its chance to regain a grip
on the WAC regular-season race, falling back under .500 at 10-11 overall and 3-4
in conference.

Bulldogs coach Steve Cleveland was somber in the postgame news conference.

"I'm proud of the guys, but we're really disappointed,"Cleveland said, "It was a
real quiet locker room."

Fresno State might have been one completed inbounds pass away from winning its
biggest conference game of the season. With 7 seconds left in overtime, the
Bulldogs led 89-88.

Bell raced sideways, trying to find enough space to catch an inbounds pass from
Hector Hernandez. Bell nearly tracked it down near the right sideline, but the
pass sailed out of bounds and into the scorer's table.

"I didn't meet the pass like I should have," Bell said. "I take that blame. ...
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I told Hector it was my fault. Any pass thrown towards me, I should be able to
catch it."

With 6.1 seconds left, Boise State's Reggie Larry scored on a layup off an
inbounds pass from Tyler Tiedeman to make it 90-89 and drain the crowd of 10,399
fans.

Larry scored a career-high 27 points. Tiedeman had 23 points. Matt Nelson,
troubled by fouls in the first half, finished with 15.

"It's probably the best win that I've been a part of," Tiedeman said.

Combined, they accomplished enough late to overcome career games by Bell and
Eddie Miller.

Bell scored 26 points, Miller 30.

The loss ended the latest edition in what is becoming one of the most
entertaining matchups in the WAC. Boise State won two of three games last
season, including a victory in the WAC quarterfinals. On March 1, Bell made a
jump shot over Anthony Thomas for a 78-77 Bulldogs win.

This season's game saw Bell, Miller and Hernandez (16 points) make enough plays
in the final minutes of regulation to force overtime against Boise State (15-5,
6-2), the WAC's top offense.

Larry's layup with 2:08 left in regulation increased Fresno State's deficit to
72-64. Hernandez countered with a 3-pointer.

With the score 76-69, Miller made the first of two 3-pointers on consecutive
possessions. The second trimmed the score to 77-75. After an Anthony Thomas
layup, Hernandez made another 3-pointer with 13 seconds left. Myles Green then
fouled Thomas, who made the first free throw but missed the second. Hernandez
grabbed the rebound, gave it to Bell and watched him drive the length of the
court to the rim, where he was fouled by Thomas. With 3.5 seconds left, Bell
made both free throws.

Bell then scored six of the first eight points of overtime. But Boise State's
Matt Bauscher scored all six of his points in overtime -- two 3-pointers that
closed the gap. Green made one of two free throws with 13 seconds left, but
Bauscher's second 3-pointer, with 9 seconds left, made it 89-88.

After Fresno State turned over possession on the inbounds pass, Boise State set
up a play under the rim. It was supposed to go to Nelson, but he was covered,
said Larry, who got the ball and laid it in.

And with no timeouts, Bell caught his last inbounds pass of the night, and
started the journey to his final shot.

The reporter can be reached at gestwick@fresnobee.com or (559) 441-6617. Read
his blog at www.fresnobeehive.com/sportsbuzz/bulldogsbasketball.
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GRAPHIC: KURT HEGRE/THE FRESNO BEE
Fresno State's Hector Hernandez hangs his head after throwing a pass that sailed
out of bounds in the final seconds of overtime Monday. Boise State got the ball,
scored and moved into a first-place tie in the Western Athletic Conference with
a 90-89 victory.
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